
HCARES MEETING NOTES 01/04/2003 
 
• Bob Uleski (N3FHI) opened the meeting at 10:15 AM in the Fire training Room in the Police Station 

in Noblesville. 
• The HCARES Club awarded the Larry Fawbush Award to Steve Quear, WA9FTT for his outstanding 

contribution to the club. 
• The cavity and preamp for the Club repeater at 145.170 has been installed and has improved the 

performance dramatically. 
• Budget Discussion 

• Russ Simpson, WA0JTL, put together the budget for 2003 based on those that paid their dues for 
2002 and estimating 2003. This budget estimate is the lowest in years, because many members 
have not been paying their dues.  The clue decided to wait until the end of the year before any of 
the donations will be made.   The Club authorized donations of up to $ 50 for each of the 
following: ARRL, Newsline, and Red Cross.  

• Weather Spotter Training will be on the first Saturday of March at 9:00 AM at the Noblesville City 
Hall. 

• Jeff Hendricks gave a presentation on 911 operations in Noblesville.  He discussed all the changes that 
are anticipated for this year in the 911 service in Noblesville.  
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